COMING BACK FROM MOSCOW

To go to Moscow was my first opportunity to trip in airplane. It  was fantastic! At the beginning I have to recognize that I was nervous, because I asked  to several people who already had risen and each one tapeworm a different experience but then it touched to me. It was very well!  Sitting in the seat of window and I could see everything, as we took off, we flew over clouds… Impressive! A precious cloud blanket we could see.

 

The first sensation of Moscow’s city was strange. I felt like an ant because there everything was enormous, the highways, the streets, the buildings, the parks, the seats... We must think that Moscow is three times the city of London. Everything seemed thought for going in car and not walking. It was incredible as they drive... the warnings of the travel agency were guessed right, it’s a madness.... but the surprising thing is that there aren’t accidents. To walk by the city seems to me that nobody considers it.

Other interesting thing was the underground style with mechanical stairs so very long, two for going up and two more for going down, and stops there were about five minutes. But the most surprising was the decoration of all stations: they were  very artistic and marvelous with a sample of a meaningful history.

 

We adapted fast to the change, because at least it wasn’t a big change. In the airport we changed the hour difference, there were two hours added. About the weather we had much luck because it rained only a day only, the rest of the days was sunny, we had to wear the jacket but nothing of zero degrees. The food was similar than here, but cooked in different form, a little more spicy and heavy but very good.  We tasted for example the typical soup, called “Borsh” and Sturgeon fish. The Russian currency is the ruble, and also was easy to adapt and manage money. 
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The participants educators in the congress were very pleasant and my relation with them was very good. They were people who appreciated my work and all time I was congratulated. They are people who are really it interested in the learning and improvement of the students. I liked a lot this experience. It has permitted to confirm myself  that I am studying and working day to day I that which I really like.

 

I had a big opportunity, an opportunity closed a responsibility situation and I took advantage of it and I believe that I answered with professionalism. Also it served to me for taking into account the importance of the English language. It is very necessary but only you are aware of that when you really need it. 

 

I would like to remark also that I have grown like person, because although I was in company of  Patro Recober and Mercè Marcé, I was alone in front of my work and all of those several situations. Surely I have to change many things, because I have to continue learning. I am in the middle of personal and professional growth. I think when a person give up to  learn, in some sense, it begin to die. 
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